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Summary Form for Electronic Document Submittal Form F

Lead agencies may include 15 hardcopies of this document when submitting electronic copies of Environmental Impact
Reports, Negative Declarations, Mitigated Negative Declarations, or Notices of Preparation to the State Clearinghouse
(SCH). The SCH also accepts other summaries, such as EIR Executive Summaries prepared pursuant to CEQA Guidelines
Section 15123. Please include one copy of the Notice of Completion Form (NOC) with your submission and attach the
summary to each electronic copy of the document.

SCH #:
Project Title: State Route 37 Petaluma River Bridge Project
Lead Agency: Caltrans District 4

Contact Name: Arnica MacCarthy, Senior Environmental Planner

Email: Arnica.MacCarthy@dot.ca.gov Phone Number- 510-506-0481

Marin County and Sonoma County
City County

Project Location:

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

The Project is located in Marin and Sonoma Counties, California, on SR 37 at post mile (PM) 14.5 from Harbor Drive to

near Sears Point Road. The Project proposes rehabilitation of the bridge deck, replacement of the bridge fender system,
bridge scour protection, and upgrading the bridge railings to meet current safety standards and maintain the structure in
a reliable and serviceable condition.

The Project would have no impact on mineral resources, population and housing, public services, or tribal cultural
resources. The Project would have less than significant impacts on aesthetics, agriculture and forest resources, air
quality, cultural resources, energy, geology and soils, greenhouse gas emissions, hazards and hazardous waste,
hydrology and water quality, land use and planning, noise, recreation, transportation and traffic, utilities and service
systems, and wildfire. The Project would have less than significant impacts on biological resources with mitigation
incorporated.

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.

Caltrans would address the need for compensatory mitigation during the permitting and design phase and in coordination
with agencies, including, but not limited to: the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Regional Water Quality Control Board,
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, California Department of Fish and Wildlife, and National Marine Fisheries Service.
Potential compensation would be based on the estimate of impacts to wetlands, waters, and

other suitable habitat within the range of listed species. Caltrans would discuss in lieu compensation options with state
and federal agencies through onsite restoration, funding of a restoration project that would create or enhance habitat in
the Bay Area as appropriate with Project impacts, or the purchase of credits at an approved mitigation bank. The final
acreage value of compensatory mitigation
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continued

If applicable, describe any of the project's areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

There are no known areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

US Fish and Wildlife Service

California Department of Fish and Wildlife
National Marine Fisheries Service

US Army Corps of Engineers

State Water Resources Control Board
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